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Veterans Drive-thru Resource Event Sept. 17

Majane promoted to sergeant

Lower investigating unlicensed short-term rentals

RIO GRANDE — The 
Cape May County Divi-
sion of Veterans’ Services 
has scheduled a Veterans 
Drive-Thru Resource Event 
from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. Sept. 
17, in the front parking lot 
of the Cape May County 
Department of Human Ser-
vices (Social Services Build-
ing) at 4005 Route 9 South 
in the Rio Grande section of 
Middle Township.  

Freeholder Jeffrey L. 
Pierson encourages all vet-
erans and their families to 
participate.  

“With COVID-19 elimi-
nating in-person events, 
we have been forced to 
change our annual Veter-
ans Day Memorial Cer-
emony at Naval Air Station 

Wildwood. Instead, we will 
mark the occasion with a 
virtual video honoring our 
veterans that will be avail-
able on the county website 
capemaycountynj.gov. The 
Drive-Thru Resource Event 
will give veterans and their 
families the opportunity to 
talk to representatives and 
gather important informa-
tion,” Pierson said.

Representatives from 
the Wilmington VA Medi-
cal Center’s Southern New 
Jersey Veteran Community 
Outreach Team, the Cape 
May County Prosecutor’s 
Office HopeOne resource 
van and the Cape May 
County Division of Aging 
and Disabilities Services 
will be available. Addition-

ally, veterans service of-
fi cers from the New Jersey 
Department of Military and 
Veterans Affairs and Cape 
May County will be in at-
tendance.

Information and resourc-
es regarding health care, 
disability claims, VA pen-
sions and other subjects 
will be available. For the 
safety of all, appropriate 
social distancing and mask-
wearing will be required. 
Veterans and their families 
may stay in their vehicles 
and a representative will 
approach them.  

Parking will be available 
on the side of the building. 
The event will take place 
rain or shine unless the 
weather is severe.

VILLAS — The Lower 
Township Police Depart-
ment has promoted Mi-
chael Majane to the rank of 
sergeant. He took the oath 
of offi ce during a Lower 
Township Council meeting 
Sept. 9.

Majane has lifelong ties 
to the community and his 
father, Frank Majane, was 
a retired lieutenant from 
the Lower Township Po-
lice Department. 

Sgt. Majane joined the 
department as a full-time 
patrol offi cer in 2001. 

In 2010, he was assigned 
to the detective division 
and was assigned as detec-
tive fi rst class in October 
2013, overseeing the de-
tective division. 

He was assigned as a 
corporal for a patrol squad 
in December 2019.  

During his career at 
the department, he has 
attended many advanced 
training courses includ-
ing Top Gun Narcotics 
Investigation, Investi-
gative Photography and 
Video, Crime Scene and 
Advanced Crime Scene 
Investigation, Advanced 
Interview and Interroga-
tion, Internal Affairs In-
vestigation. 

He is the departmental 
evidence custodian and 
firearms instructor and 
certifi ed as a Glock Profes-
sional and Colt Defense 
M-4 Armorer.   

Additionally, he has 
served as a member of the 
Lower Township SWAT 
Team and the Cape May 
County SWAT Team from 
2005-16 and has instructed 
at the Cape May County 
Police Academy since 
2003. 

Some of the classes he 

teaches at the academy are 
Method of Instruction, Ve-
hicle Operations, Physical 
Conditioning, Defensive 
Tactics, Expandable Ba-
ton, Firearms and Patrol 
Rifl e Instructor and MILO 

Instructor.
His badge was pinned 

on by his wife, Erin. His 
mother, Delores Majane, 
held the Bible during the 
taking of his oath with his 
daughter Aubrey.

By JACK FICHTER
Cape May Star and Wave

VILLAS — Lower Town-
ship has hired a fi rm to track 
down unlicensed short-term 
rental properties.

During a Township Coun-
cil meeting Sept. 9, Town-
ship Manager Jim Ridgway 
said complaints have been 
received in the past month 
concerning short-term and 
unlicensed rentals. 

“I want to inform council 
that summonses have been 
issued in the past couple 

weeks and one particular 
property will be in court 
in 10 days and we are re-
inspecting weekly to make 
sure changes are being im-
plemented and no tenants 
are there in the meantime,” 
he said. 

Ridgway said a Go to 
Meeting has been sched-
uled with a fi rm from Cali-
fornia that also operates 
in New Jersey to fi nd unli-
censed rental properties in 
Lower Township. He said 
the township would take 
action to get the properties 

licensed.
“We recognize this as a 

problem and we want to 
stay ahead of it,” Ridgway 
said.

In other business, a pre-
construction meeting was 
held last week for the resto-
ration of the historic Judge 
Nathaniel Foster House on 
Bayshore Road. Ridgway 
said the contractor, Del 
Tech Inc., was given formal 
notice to proceed.

Substantial completion of 
the project is to be achieved 
by Dec. 7 with fi nal comple-

tion by Jan. 6, 2021, Ridg-
way said. 

Upgrades to Jonathan 
Hoffman Park are sched-
uled to be completed before 
Christmas. Support for the 
rehabilitation of Mulligan 
Park is expected from the 
county’s Open Space Pro-
gram, he said, adding that 
construction is expected 
to begin in the next few 
months.

Between Mulligan Park 
and Rotary Park, the town-
ship has received $800,000 
in grant funds. 

Ridgway reported the 
Tax Assessor’s Offi ce has 
been “working vigorously 
to increase and defend the 
township’s ratable base.”

“When I started as man-
ager fi ve years ago, there 
were years where we had 
well over 150 tax appeals,” 
he said. “Last year it was 44. 
With the COVID, the appeal 
court did not operate for a 
while but they opened up a 
couple of weeks ago and we 
had 13 tax appeals in the 
township.”

He said 12 tax appeals 

were settled last week with 
the township winning every 
appeal. Ridgway said there 
has been no loss of tax dol-
lars yet this year.

Council approved a reso-
lution asking Lower Town-
ship Municipal Utilities 
Authority (MUA) for a con-
tribution of $160,000. State 
law allows a water and sew-
er utility to designate such 
funds to a municipality.

In 2016, the township 
requested $205,000 to pay 
the salaries of four police 
offi cers.

John Alvarez/Special to the STAR AND WAVE

Back where it belongs
A fl ag pole that once stood in front of the Christian Admiral Hotel was dedicated Sept. 12. 
When the building was demolished in 1996, Mickey Blomkvest acquired the fl ag pole and 
moved it to Seaville. It now stands in front of DeSatnick Realty on Lafayette Street in Cape 
May. The dedication marked the fi rst time a fl ag had been raised on the pole in the city in 24 
years.

Provided
The Lower Township Police Department promoted detec-
tive Michael Majane to sergeant during a Township Council 
meeting Sept. 9.
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NOTICE OF CAFRA INDIVIDUAL PERMIT APPLICATION
Take notice that an application has been submitted to the New Jersey Department of Envi-
ronmental Protection, Land Use Regulation Program for a CAFRA permit for the development 
described below:
APPLICANT: Yacht Harbor Marine, LLC
PROJECT NAME: 1505 Yacht Avenue
PROJECT DESCRIPTION: Redevelopment of existing marina and residential property 
consisting of the construction of seven (7) residential condominium units and marina upgrades, 
including reconfiguration of boat slips within the marina basin and renovation of an exiting build-
ing to serve as a marina support building.
PROJECT STREET ADDRESS: 1505 Yacht Avenue
BLOCK: 1160
LOT(S): 6, 6.01 & 7
MUNICIPALITY: City of Cape May
COUNTY: Cape May
The CAFRA permit application can be viewed at either the municipal clerk’s office or by ap-
pointment at the Department’s Trenton office.  Either a 30-day public comment period or public 
hearing will be held on this application in the future.  Individuals may request a public hearing 
on this application within 15 days of the date of this notice.  Requests for a public hearing shall 
be sent to the Department at the address below and shall state the specific nature of the issues 
proposed to be raised at the hearing:

New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection
Division of Land Use Regulation

P.O. Box 420, Code 501-02A
501 East State Street

Trenton, NJ 08625
Attention: City of Cape May Supervisor.
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Water leaks
Continued from Page A1

of fi ndings of leaks through 
exterior walls and windows. 
He said an architect and an 
assistant tested windows 
with a spray of water and 
found some infi ltration. 

Most of the water infil-
tration was seen coming 
through window sills and 
brick mortar in some lo-
cations, said Thornton at 
that time. He recommended 
starting with window sill 
repairs. When windows were 
sprayed on the second fl oor, 
the water made its way to 
the windows below bringing 
signifi cant infi ltration, said 
Thornton said in 2015.

“It appears the majority 
of the leaks are due possibly 
to the lack of fl ashing on the 
windows,” he said. “That’s 
something that we can’t con-
fi rm.”  

At that time, Thornton 
said it would be a “costly 
endeavor” to replace all the 
effected windows, in the 
range of $75,000 to $100,000. 
He recommended taking out 
a window where a leak was 
seen and make it sure it was 
installed properly and if 
it solves the problem, pro-
ceeding with the remaining 
windows. 

Then-mayor Edward Ma-
haney asked to receive shop 
drawings and construction 
plans of windows replaced 
in City Hall from Remington 
Vernick since most of the 
windows in the building had 
been replaced.

At that time, Thornton 
recommended repointing 
of bricks in some areas. He 
said repointing mortar could 
cost $75,000 to $90,000 due in 
part to the historical designa-
tion of the building.

When repointing was un-
dertaken earlier, the state 
Historic Preservation Offi ce 
(SHPO) became involved 
concerning the texture and 
color of mortar to maintain 
the historic integrity of the 
building.

In 2016, Thornton said 
it was his goal to have had 
some documents available 

to receive quotes for an 
investigation of what may 
have contributed to the on-
going leaking of windows in 
City Hall.  In a winter storm 
that year additional water 
infiltration was observed 
not just from the sills but 
also from lintels, structures 
across the tops of the win-
dows, he said.

In 2017, the city’s Public 
Safety Building Advisory 
Committee toured the police 

station in City Hall. Police 
Chief Tony Marino said po-
lice headquarters experi-
enced water intrusion on two 
sides of City Hall.

“We’ve lost computers, 
we’ve lost paperwork,” he 
said at the time. “It has to 
do with the lintels above the 
windows that have been re-
done probably 10 times and 
for some reason they can 
never fi nd where the water’s 
intruding from.”


